With so much negative and fake news bombarding our lives isn't it awesome to walk by the church bulletin board and take a few minutes and read the amazing stories and see the photos of what God is doing around the world through the work of our missionaries?

Summer is beginning to wind down here in New Zealand and soon temperatures will start to cool. We have a few different types of deciduous tree species that drop their leaves in the Autumn season, but most of the flora and fauna stays consist-

## Romans 10:15

And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

ently green year round. Something that missionaries appreciate in their work for the Lord is consistency. When the beautiful people of the Lord support and pray for us consentingly it enables the beautiful feet of your missionaries to preach the gospel in a foreign land.

We got to meet one month old Rueben the newest grandson of Simon and Sarah Prince at the Coast Community Church located in Whangaparāoa just north of Auckland. We enjoy the opportunity of being a part of the amazing work that Brother Simon and Sister Sarah are doing for the Lord. Rueben along with his brothers and sister all attend church and bring them a sense of joy and happiness.



https://aljcmissions.churchcenter.com/giving/to/erwin-New-Zealand



Ministering at Calvary Pentecostal Fellowship, Pastor Daniel and Sarah Tonga. Papakura, Auckland











This is Rueben the newest member of the church, he is a month old.



Ministering at the Coast Community Church, what a blessing to see God's mighty Spirit moving upon each of us in the service

We visited Calvary Pentecostal Fellowship located in the southern suburb of Auckland, Papakura. This growing fellowship welcomed us and more importantly welcomed the presence of the Lord. We were privileged to minister and be a part of this beautiful group of precious saints. The church is growing and we even participated in a baby dedication service while we were there, it was so precious.

Steadily, patiently we wait upon the Lord, serving His church and working in His kingdom. Glory and honor to our Lord.